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October 19, 2023 BCC Agenda Date/Item: ______________ 

Housing Authority Board of Commissioners 
Clackamas County 

Approval to apply for a Grant for the Hillside Park Redevelopment Project. Anticipated grant 
value is $1,000,000. Funding is through the Oregon Department of Housing and Community 

Services. No County General Funds are involved.

Previous Board 
Action/Review 

10/17/23 – Briefed at Issues  
9/22/22 – Approval of the Related Northwest Exclusive Negotiation Agreement 
for redevelopment of Hillside Park 
8/15/21 – Approval of Resolution 1956 Authorizing the Housing Authority’s 
Submittal of a Section 18 Demolition and Disposition Application for Hillside Park 
Public Housing Complex 
10/03/19 – Approval of Hillside Park Master Plan Design Concept 

Performance 
Clackamas 

This funding aligns with the County’s strategic priority to ensure safe, healthy, 
and secure communities by increasing the inventory of affordable housing units 
in Clackamas County. 

Counsel Review No Procurement Review No 
Contact Person Devin Ellin, Director of Housing 

Development, Housing Authority of 
Clackamas County  

Contact Phone 971-227-0472

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY: The Housing Authority of Clackamas County (HACC), a component unit within 
the Housing and Community Development Division of the Health, Housing and Human Services 
Department, requests approval to apply for approximately $1,000,000 in Oregon Multifamily Energy 
Program (OR-MEP) funding from the Oregon Department of Housing and Community Services (OHCS) 
for the redevelopment of Hillside Park.  Buildings A, B, and C will replace 54 units of near-obsolete public 
housing with 275 units of newly constructed housing affordable to households with incomes at or below 
60% of the Area Median Income (AMI).  Applying for this funding provides an opportunity for the Housing 
Authority, Related NW, and Northwest Housing Alternatives to further the redevelopment project and 
ensure its financial viability. 
OHCS is accepting applications through OR-MEP, a community-focused program that incorporates 
energy-efficient design in affordable multifamily housing.  Eligible applicants are those projects that serve 
qualified low-income households.  The program aims to reduce energy burdens for low-income residents 
in Oregon through efficiency improvements in existing buildings and new construction.  The program is 
specifically targeted at BIPOC households and 
other marginalized populations.  
Given the scale and level of infrastructure required 
to complete the redevelopment of Hillside Park, 
braiding already committed funds, including $40M 
in Affordable Housing Bond Funds and $4M in 
congressionally directed spending, with other 
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funding opportunities, is necessary to ensure the project’s success. 
In addition to this request, the Housing Authority will bring forth additional requests for approval to apply 
for grant funds from other sources, including but not limited to The Oregon Business Development 
Department’s Brownfield Properties Revitalization Fund program.  
RECOMMENDATION: Staff recommends that the Board approve the request to apply for and accept if 
awarded, approximately $1,000,000 in OR-MEP capital funding from the State of Oregon for the Hillside 
Park redevelopment project.  
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Rodney A. Cook 
Director of Health Housing and Human Services  
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